

**MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE OF HILTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 28th FEBRUARY 2017 7.30PM AT THE METHODIST CHURCH, POTTON ROAD, HILTON**

**Present:** Cllrs G Barradell (Chairman), P Balicki, K.Dunk , A.Goodridge and W.Wilson

**In Attendance:** J. Perez (Clerk), 3 Parishioners.

- 1. **To receive any apologies for absence and any declarations of Interest**  
No apologies, no declarations.
- 2. **To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 17<sup>th</sup> January 2017 and 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2017**  
Minutes of the planning committee meeting held on the 17<sup>th</sup> January 2017 were approved as a true record, Prop G.B, 2<sup>nd</sup> K.D all in favour. Minutes of the planning committee held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> February 2017 were approved as a true record, Prop G.B, 2<sup>nd</sup> K.D all in favour.

**Comments and observations from members of the public** (NBComments from the public should be relevant to items on this agenda only)

No comments

- 3. **To consider any planning applications received including:-**

**3.1 APPLICATION REF. 17/00217/HHFUL Single storey rear and first floor side extension 8 Scotts Crescent Hilton Huntingdon PE28 9PG**

Unfortunately the Planning Committee were not advised of a change to the original plans sent to the Clerk. Therefore the Clerk will go back to HDC Planning to ask that revised plans be sent so the Planning Committee can discuss actual plans. Prop G.B, 2<sup>nd</sup> A.G, all were in favour.

**3.2 Proposal for a wooded screen around the northern side of the village on land belonging to Lattenbury Services. Discussion**

Cllr K.D has had informal discussions with Chris Wisson, of Lattenbury Services regarding a wooded belt to the north of the village in return for PC support of a small housing development to the village boundary. The trees would offer a visual and noise barrier to the forthcoming A14 upgrade and both developments would be on Lattenbury land.

It was decided before this can be considered any further the Planning Committee would need more details and the idea should be developed further so we know exactly what this would involve.

It was suggested a working group of some of the Planning Committee and Chris and Susie Wisson be formed. K.D, P.B and A.G agreed to be on the working group and will develop the idea further before bring back to a Planning Meeting for further discussion.

- 4. **Closure of Meeting**

Meeting was closed at 8.38pm

Signed.....Date.....